August 15th, 2000

Suite 1118

Harbour Plaza Resort City

Serviced Suite Tower

12 Tin Yan Road

Tin Shui Wai

Hong Kong

Tel: (852) 2121 6182

Hi Gavin

I got your postcard from Palma which I guess is in Mallorca (which is written on the postcard). Sounds like a fabulous place and that you are having a great time. One small thing – when you write letters can you include the date as it is not always possible to read the post-marked date. I like to imagine the day on which the letters are written. I guess that by now you will be in mainland Spain. More trouble there (in the north) with the ETA terrorists and their campaign of bombing.  

Heard on the news yesterday of a Russian nuclear submarine which sank to the bottom of the Barents Sea (way up north between Norway and Russia) 100 m below the surface with a crew of over 100. 

Not too much has happened here in the past week so this letter will probably be shorter than the previous one. The inquiry at HK University is continuing into alleged interference by the Chief Executive’s office into university affairs by supposedly asking pollsters to stop taking polls of the Chief Executive’s popularity. The weather here is hot again with temperatures often over 330C. But it is OK in the suite which has internal air-conditioning. The water in the swimming pool has also warmed up. I have been trying to work out the best time I can go and swim without lots of people playing in the pool. Go at lunchtime which is not too bad. I am going to the pool 3 times a week and to the gym 2 times. The gym is good but I don’t like the loud music that they play continuously. The last time I actually wore ear plugs!

Finally got the second telephone line connected which I will use for the Internet. So that part is back to normal. I will send this letter and last week’s letter to you by e-mail as well as by post. NEWSWEEK has started to arrive again after a break so things are sort of ‘normal’ again. The refrigerator packed up suddenly the other day but they replaced it immediately. 

I think I mentioned the fire bombing at the Immigration Department by some right-of-abode seekers. Of the people hospitalized with severs burns, 2 have died. One was an immigration officer and the other a right-of-abode seeker (one caught up in the bombing though not involved).

I am off tomorrow morning to Singapore for a week. The main reason is for the launch of the lower secondary science series. There are 2 books in the series, but only Book 1 is ready at this time. I am still writing Book 2. The publishers also want to take me to see a number of schools. I am staying at the Sheraton Hotel, probably because the launch, which is on Saturday, is being held there. So because of this absence, next week’s letter way be a little late.

That’s about it for now.

Cheers

Dad
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